CDTA COMMITTEE AGENDA

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee

Thursday, December 7, 2017 
Start Time - 12:00 PM; Anticipated End Time – 1:15 PM
110 Watervliet Avenue

Committee Item
Responsibility

Call to Order
Joe Spairana

Ascertain Quorum
Joe Spairana

Agenda Approval
Joe Spairana

Approve Minutes of October 19, 2017
Joe Spairana

Consent Agenda Items

· Preliminary Budget Approval for FY2019
Mike Collins

· Approval & Findings of Eminent Domain Hearing
Chris Desany


Administrative Discussion Items

· Navigator Transition
Jon Scherzer

· CDPHP Cycle!  Year-End Summary
Jon Scherzer
Governance/Policy Issue Discussion Items


Executive Session


None

Next Meeting Date:  January 25, 2018

Adjourn 
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Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – October 19, 2017 at Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Joe Spairana (Chair), Dave Stackrow, Georgie Nugent, Denise Figueroa, Mike Criscione, 

Mark Schaeffer, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Mike Collins, (CSL), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, 

Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Fred Gilliam, Ross Farrell, Kelli Schreivogl, Thomas Guggisberg, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert 

Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

Property Acquisition for the River Corridor Transit Center – Chris Desany

Chris Desany provided an update on property acquisition for the River Corridor Transit Center in downtown Troy. 

The next step includes holding public hearings to begin the eminent domain process.

We will obtain detailed appraisals of the property that will allow us to provide an offer for fair market value of the parcels we need to advance the project.  

This will lead to acquiring property rights around the Uncle Sam Atrium.

The Committee recommends advancing a public hearing schedule for acquisition of property in and around the Uncle Sam Atrium in Troy.

Half-Fare Program for Capital Region Veterans – Jonathan Scherzer

Jon Scherzer provided a summary about our plan to introduce a half-fare program for Capital Region Veterans.

The New York Division of Veterans’ Affairs supports a concept to provide half fare to the Veteran community. 60,000 honorably discharged Veterans live in our area. 

Our Navigator card will include a photograph and Veteran marking on the back to insure vetting, as well as the ability to report the number of Veterans using our services.

Details and promotion of this program will be announced shortly.

The Committee recommends providing honorably discharged veterans with half fare pricing on all CDTA buses.

Administrative Discussion Items

FY2018 Mid-Year Budget Review - Mike Collins

Mike Collins provided a mid-year update on our Fiscal Year 2018 Budget. In general, we are in a good position with revenue ahead of expenses. 

After 6 months, we have a positive budget variance of $700,000.  

Three revenue categories are under budget for the year; Mortgage Recording Tax, Customer Fares, and Rensselaer Rail Station parking revenue.  

The Committee had a good discussion about customer fares and the transition from our current fare products to Navigator.  This is causing a lag in the customer fare line. We will continue to talk about this in upcoming committee meetings. 

Expenses are under budget by 2%. Most of this is in the wage and benefit lines.  

The Committee reviewed a high-level budget projection for next fiscal year.

The Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee will host the annual Board Retreat at the Desmond Hotel and Conference Center on Wednesday, November 8; it will begin at 9AM.

The next meeting of the Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee will be at 12 noon on Thursday, December 7 at 110 Watervliet Avenue 

For the Good of the Order

None

Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be at noon on Thursday, December 7, 2017 at 

110 Watervliet Avenue.

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
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Memorandum

December 7, 2018

To:

Chairman, Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee



Members, Planning & Stakeholders Relations Committee

From:

Mike Collins, Vice President of Finance & Administration

Subject:
Approval of FY2019 Preliminary Budget

Overview

We are required to submit a preliminary operating budget for FY2019 to New York State by December 31, 2017, which requires board approval.  The attached operating budget includes several very broad assumptions for next fiscal year that starts on April 1, 2018.  There are lots of unknowns in this plan, namely a full forecast of our needs, service levels, state operating assistance and federal maintenance.  

Operating Budget

We project the operating needs to be $87 million, which is a 3% increase from the current year.  There are a couple of revenue concerns that we continue to monitor as we begin developing next year’s budget.  MRT has been trailing budget assumptions this year, although the gap is closing.  Customer Revenue has been under budget due to the transition of Navigator.  We expect Navigator to be transitioned by the end of the fiscal year. 

Wages and benefits for our employees account for about 70% of our expenses.  We are not budgeting a change in wages at this time because of unknown factors mentioned above, and the fact that our contract with the ATU expires in June 2018.

Purchased Transportation (outsourcing STAR trips and NX services) has been over budget.  Some of the reasons include working with new vendors; a different methodology for determining costs; and outsourcing more trips.  As a result, we will likely propose an increase to this line in FY2019 to account for these factors.  

We will not know what our State Operating Assistance (STOA) is until the Executive Budget is released by the Governor’s office in late January 2018 (and when the state budget is finalized, usually in late March).  STOA accounts for 50% of our operating budget.  Over the next few months, the Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee will be provided options and discuss ways to balance the budget as we continue through the budget development process.   We consider the attached draft budget a starting point for the development of our operating plan.

 Recommendation

It is recommended that the FY2019 preliminary budget be approved to meet our New York State statutory requirement.

Copy:
Chief Executive Officer


Senior Staff


Director of Finance
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Revenue FY2018 Budget  FY2019 %

Item Budget Change Budget Change

Mortgage Tax 11,000,000 $                 (500,000) $                     10,500,000 $                 -4.55%

Interest Income 20,000 $                         - $                                20,000 $                         0.00%

Customer Revenue 18,280,000 $                 (280,000) $                     18,000,000 $                 -1.53%

Advertising  800,000 $                       100,000 $                       900,000 $                       12.50%

RRS and Facilities Income 3,501,631 $                   - $                                3,501,631 $                   0.00%

Prior Year Carryover 500,000 $                       (500,000) $                     - $                                -100.00%

Other 88,500 $                         - $                                88,500 $                         0.00%

Federal Maintenance  10,901,000 $                 - $                                10,901,000 $                 0.00%

State Operating Assistance 36,436,100 $                 - $                                36,436,100 $                 0.00%

Northway Commuter Service - STOA 400,000 $                       - $                                400,000 $                       0.00%

County Assistance 1,917,000 $                   - $                                1,917,000 $                   0.00%

Other Grants  651,800 $                       (250,000) $                     401,800 $                       -38.36%

Total Revenue 84,496,031 $                 (1,430,000) $                 83,066,031 $                 -1.69%

Budget to Proposed 

Expense FY2018 Budget to FY2019 %

Item Budget Change Budget Change

Wages 41,508,123 $                 - $                                41,508,123 $                 0.0%

FICA 3,026,361 $                   - $                                3,026,361 $                   0.0%

Health Benefits 10,321,150 $                 1,032,115 $                   11,353,265 $                 10.0%

Workers' Comp 2,093,659 $                   500,000 $                       2,593,659 $                   23.9%

Other Benefits 3,431,287 $                   274,503 $                       3,705,790 $                   8.0%

Professional Services 2,181,674 $                   146,700 $                       2,328,374 $                   6.7%

Materials and Supplies 1,394,010 $                   59,000 $                         1,453,010 $                   4.2%

Miscellaneous 446,750 $                       - $                                446,750 $                       0.0%

Maintenance Services 2,478,879 $                   160,000 $                       2,638,879 $                   6.5%

Purchased Transportation 5,301,332 $                   500,000 $                       5,801,332 $                   9.4%

Utilities 961,000 $                       - $                                961,000 $                       0.0%

Fuel 6,064,187 $                   (200,000) $                     5,864,187 $                   -3.3%

Parts Tires Oil 4,258,019 $                   360,000 $                       4,618,019 $                   8.5%

General Insurance 679,600 $                       - $                                679,600 $                       0.0%

Claims 350,000 $                       - $                                350,000 $                       0.0%

Total Expenses 84,496,031 $                 2,832,318 $                   87,328,349 $                 3.35%

Revenue over Expenses - $                                (4,262,318) $                

Capital District Transportation Authority

FY2019 Draft Operating Budget

November 30, 2017




To:
Chairman, Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee


Committee Members

From:
Christopher Desany, Vice President of Planning and Infrastructure

Date:
December 07, 2017

Re:
Approval of Determination and Findings for Uncle Sam Transit Center
Background

As discussed at the October meeting, one of the steps in the land acquisition process for the Uncle Sam Transit Center requires us to hold public hearing(s) to give people the opportunity to hear about the real estate specific aspects of the project, and afford the public an opportunity to comment. To advertise and hold these hearing(s) required Board approval and the plan was approved in October. The hearing was held on November 16th at Troy City Hall. Six members of the public attended. Staff reviewed the project, the alternatives, and the real estate acquisition process. Three attendees commented on various aspects of the project. All comments were collected for the record, and for substantive comments, formal responses will be prepared.
The results (Determination and Findings) of the hearing also requires Board approval. A summary of those results is as follows:

· The purpose of the project is to serve the growing needs of transit riders and enhance existing service with an improved facility and expanded service options at this location.  High levels of existing ridership, undersized passenger waiting areas, lack of customer service and convenience facilities, and inadequate space to board and stage buses indicate a clear need for improved accommodations. 

· During project development, three alternatives were considered for the new facility. Developing alternatives included outreach and coordination with the affected property owner and meetings with the City of Troy.  Based on the input provided, one alternative was chosen as the preferred option.  This alternative comparably provides the best location for an enclosed climate-controlled facility, as the proximity to the existing bus stops, ridership demand, and capacity to serve existing and future service and facility needs collectively outweighed the other alternatives considered. Design elements of the facility have been coordinated with adjacent property owners and members of the public, and were adjusted to minimize overall negative effects of the project.

· The preferred alternative involves construction of a transit center at the southeast corner of the Uncle Sam Parking Garage that provides customers with an appropriately sized, enclosed, and climate controlled facility. Ticket sales and restroom facilities will be provided and will accommodate future growth in ridership and bus service.  We will also erect canopies along Fulton and 4th Streets to provide covered waiting areas for bus berths, reconfigure River Street, 4th Street and Fulton Street to provide contraflow bus lanes, and reconstruct the existing alleyway to accommodate bus layovers. 

· Implementation of this alternative is based upon engineering, social, economic and environmental considerations and provides improvements that are consistent with the project objectives while limiting adverse impacts.
· Of the three people that spoke, all indicated that relations with CDTA historically for the most part, have been positive. Significant work (time and money) has gone into getting the project to this stage. However, several concerns were raised regarding the engineering of the structures (both the transit center and the garage) with respect to how they would work together. Additional issues were expressed regarding aesthetics, costs, safety considerations, and traffic control.
Staff is also requesting approval of such further proceedings as may be necessary to facilitate acquisition of the properties.

Proposed Action

Therefore, I am requesting that the land acquisition public hearing Determination and Findings for the Uncle Sam Transit Center project be advanced to the full Board for approval. 
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Memorandum

November 27, 2017

To:

Carm Basile, Chief Executive Officer

From:

Jonathan Scherzer, Director of Marketing

Subject:
CDTA’s Navigator Final Transition Timeline 

Background

We are progressing with the conversion from magnetic-stiped, paper passes to smart card and mobile ticket technology. Since announcing the Navigator brand early in February 2015, we have subsequently rolled out project elements. The customer transition began in April 2016 with a soft launch customer pilot. Since that time, all customers can now use a Navigator Card (we officially opened the program to the public in January 2017).

We have announced that the full transition to Navigator smartcard and mobile ticketing will be complete by the end of the year. On January 1, 2018, the sale of magnetic-striped fare media will be discontinued (online, on vehicles and at retail locations). Navigator fare products are now available at 30 retail locations across the region. At this point, we need to insure all customers are using a Navigator card (or mobile ticket) as their means of paying the fare. 

Upcoming Activities

Our objective is to insure customers are aware of the impending change, while making it easy for them to access and understand the new system. Several milestones for the final transition have been established: 

· December 31, 2017: Sale of magnetic-striped fare media will be discontinued (includes onboard purchase of Day Passes and receipt of Change Cards)

· January 1, 2018: Customers will pay exact change (if paying cash) or put fare products on a Navigator smartcard or on the Navigator mobile ticket application

· March 31, 2018: is the last day CDTA will accept magnetic-striped fare products

The education and outreach campaign is underway both internally and externally. We have held forums in our garages, and met with customer service representatives to insure the key points are clear for our employees so they can assist customers. We have also begun external relations with customers on buses, at community events and through mass market advertising. This will continue for the next month or two as we move into the New Year.

As the timetable moves along, we will finalize efforts with third party partners, including social services agencies, corporate customers and universal access clients that may need options to integrate with our system.
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Memorandum

November 28, 2017


To:

Carm Basile, Chief Executive Officer

From:

Jonathan Scherzer, Director of Marketing

Subject:
CDPHP Cycle! Season Review

Background
CDTA’s regional bikeshare program, CDPHP Cycle!, launched in late July to kick-off a two-year pilot program. The CDPHP Cycle! brand was announced in March and the public was provided the opportunity to assist in site selection throughout April. CDPHP Cycle! hit the street on July 27, 2017 featuring 160 bicycles distributed among 40 bike stations across Albany, Schenectady, Troy, and Saratoga Springs. 
We engaged CDPHP as title sponsor for the duration of the pilot program and secured nearly $500,000 in sponsorship revenue, while enhancing community engagement by partnering with the region’s largest healthcare provider. Our cross promotional approach paid off with stellar results and a host of earned media and marketing support that was vital to the success of Cycle!
The program offers hourly, monthly and annual memberships with discounted options for seniors and students. There are also fees for using the bicycle beyond your purchased package limit, for returning a bike within or outside the system, and a bonus for returning bicycles found outside a station to a CDPHP Cycle! rack. Social Bicycles of Brooklyn, N.Y. is our vendor for both purchasing bicycles and the operating functions for the system. The CDPHP Cycle! season ended on November 30, 2017 and will resume in April 2018.

How Did We Do?

CDPHP Cycle! provided the Capital Region with a healthy and affordable transportation option. By all accounts, the introduction was a great success. We now count nearly 2,500 members who took more than 11,000 rides, surpassing initial expectations. The City of Albany had the most bicycles and accounted for more than half the rides across the system. The region also saw environmental gains with a reduction of 24,000 pounds of carbon and 1.1 million calories burned. 
What’s Next?

The program will expand in Spring 2018 with an additional 160 bicycles that brings the regional total to more than 320 in the four cities. We have ordered additional stations and signs to match the full outlay of roughly 80 stations that will be available when CDPHP Cycle! returns. We will introduce limited-edition Unicorn Bicycles that have different styles within the CDTA and CDPHP brands.

We will begin another round of public input on site selection before the end of the year, allowing us to finalize locations and begin site work prior to spring. We are coordinating with our partners at Shared Mobility on promotional opportunities. We are using their model for business development with Capital Region businesses and organizations to find partnerships that foster ridership and program expansion. This will result in the expansion of corporate and community programs to drive memberships and highlight Cycle! locations. 
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		Capital District Transportation Authority

		FY2019 Draft Operating Budget

		November 30, 2017

						Budget to		Proposed 				Budget to		Proposed

		Revenue		FY2018		Budget 		FY2019		%		Budget to		FY2020		%

		Item		Budget		Change		Budget		Change		Change		Budget		Change



		Mortgage Tax		$   11,000,000		$   (500,000)		$   10,500,000		-4.55%		$   - 0		$   10,500,000		0.0%

		Interest Income		$   20,000		$   - 0		$   20,000		0.00%		$   - 0		$   20,000		0.0%

		Customer Revenue		$   18,280,000		$   (280,000)		$   18,000,000		-1.53%		$   3,600,000		$   21,600,000		20.0%

		Advertising 		$   800,000		$   100,000		$   900,000		12.50%		$   100,000		$   1,000,000		11.1%

		RRS and Facilities Income		$   3,501,631		$   - 0		$   3,501,631		0.00%		$   - 0		$   3,501,631		0.0%

		Prior Year Carryover		$   500,000		$   (500,000)		$   - 0		-100.00%		$   - 0		$   - 0		ERROR:#DIV/0!

		Other		$   88,500		$   - 0		$   88,500		0.00%		$   - 0		$   88,500		0.0%





		Federal Maintenance 		$   10,901,000		$   - 0		$   10,901,000		0.00%		$   - 0		$   10,901,000		0.0%

		State Operating Assistance		$   36,436,100		$   - 0		$   36,436,100		0.00%		$   - 0		$   36,436,100		0.0%

		Northway Commuter Service - STOA		$   400,000		$   - 0		$   400,000		0.00%		$   - 0		$   400,000		0.0%

		County Assistance		$   1,917,000		$   - 0		$   1,917,000		0.00%		$   - 0		$   1,917,000		0.0%

		Other Grants 		$   651,800		$   (250,000)		$   401,800		-38.36%		$   - 0		$   401,800		0.0%





		Total Revenue		$   84,496,031		$   (1,430,000)		$   83,066,031		-1.69%		$   3,700,000		$   86,766,031		4.5%



						Budget to		Proposed 						Proposed

		Expense		FY2018		Budget to		FY2019		%				FY2020

		Item		Budget		Change		Budget		Change				Budget



		Wages		$   41,508,123		$   - 0		$   41,508,123		0.0%		$   1,660,325		$   43,168,448		4.0%

		FICA		$   3,026,361		$   - 0		$   3,026,361		0.0%		$   121,054		$   3,147,415		4.0%

		Health Benefits		$   10,321,150		$   1,032,115		$   11,353,265		10.0%		$   773,054		$   12,126,319		6.8%

		Workers' Comp		$   2,093,659		$   500,000		$   2,593,659		23.9%		$   259,366		$   2,853,025		10.0%

		Other Benefits		$   3,431,287		$   274,503		$   3,705,790		8.0%		$   180,143		$   3,885,933		4.9%

		Professional Services		$   2,181,674		$   146,700		$   2,328,374		6.7%		$   - 0		$   2,328,374		0.0%

		Materials and Supplies		$   1,394,010		$   59,000		$   1,453,010		4.2%		$   - 0		$   1,453,010		0.0%

		Miscellaneous		$   446,750		$   - 0		$   446,750		0.0%		$   - 0		$   446,750		0.0%

		Maintenance Services		$   2,478,879		$   160,000		$   2,638,879		6.5%		$   - 0		$   2,638,879		0.0%

		Purchased Transportation		$   5,301,332		$   500,000		$   5,801,332		9.4%		$   290,067		$   6,091,399		5.0%

		Utilities		$   961,000		$   - 0		$   961,000		0.0%		$   - 0		$   961,000		0.0%

		Fuel		$   6,064,187		$   (200,000)		$   5,864,187		-3.3%		$   - 0		$   5,864,187		0.0%

		Parts Tires Oil		$   4,258,019		$   360,000		$   4,618,019		8.5%		$   230,901		$   4,848,920		5.0%

		General Insurance		$   679,600		$   - 0		$   679,600		0.0%		$   - 0		$   679,600		0.0%

		Claims		$   350,000		$   - 0		$   350,000		0.0%		$   - 0		$   350,000		0.0%

		Transfer to Capital - Grant Match		ERROR:#REF!

		Fleet Financing		ERROR:#REF!



		Total Expenses		$   84,496,031		$   2,832,318		$   87,328,349		3.35%		$   3,514,910		$   90,843,259		4.0%



		Revenue over Expenses		$   - 0				$   (4,262,318)						$   (4,077,228)






